SEU Advisory Board
Meeting Minutes
Monday, September 19, 2016
I.  Call to order

Bicky Corman called to order the meeting of the SEU Advisory Board (SEUAB) at 10:15 am Monday, September 19, 2016 at the Department of Energy and Environment (DOEE), 1200 First Street, N.E., Washington, D.C.  

Roll call 
SEU Advisory Board: Betty Ann Kane, Bernice McIntyre, Dan Wedderburn, Sandra Mattavous-Frye, Donna Cooper, Bicky Corman, Nicole Steele, Leni Berliner

Absent Board Members: Nigel Parkinson, Jared Lang, John Mizroch
Other Attendees: Tommy Wells, Taresa Lawrence, Ted Trabue, Lance Loncke, Dan Cleverdon, Hussain Karim, Marcus Walker, Bob Jose, Karim Marshall, Lynora Hall, Mohamed Ali, Michael Reed, Gleniss Wade, Sheryl Dove, Emil King, Marshall Duer Balkind, Edward Yim, Olayinka Kolawole, Dr. Y. Mariam, Alexsis Blakely, David Wright, Kyle Haas, Marcia Rucker, Robert Thorne, Anna Lising, Sophie Mullinax 
Approval of agenda and minutes
The agenda and minutes were approved, as amended by Ms. Berliner, and seconded by Bernice McIntyre. 
II. Official Business
Update on DCSEU Multiyear Solicitation Process 

Director Wells stated that the current solicitation is not complete. Mr. Wedderburn asked for more details on when the new contract would be awarded.  Director Wells stated that DOEE staff is not allowed to discuss this issue. Dr. Lawrence said that the District issued a letter of intent to exercise the last option year of the current DCSEU contract to ensure that there would be no break-in service. The current contract will be in place until the multiyear solicitation is completed.
Bicky Corman – SEUAB FY 2015 Annual Report Recommendations
Ms. Corman reported that the SEUAB FY 2015 Annual Report was submitted to the City Council on September 13, 2016.  Ms. Corman sent an email to Nicole Rentz explaining the lateness of the report due to new board members being sworn in and preparing for the upcoming Request for Proposal (RFP).  It was noted that the 2016 report would be due ninety days after the release of the Evaluation Measurement and Verifications (EMV) Report, which would be in June 2017.  The current report is posted on the City Council’s website for review.

In reference to the public engagement, it was stated that it is essential for the Board to get ideas from the community.  The Board needs to set up a process to consider ideas that come before them, and meeting once a quarter does not permit the Board to achieve this goal.  Ms. Corman stated that we need to facilitate engagement so that the public knows what the SEUAB does.   Ms. McIntyre wanted to refresh the Board’s memory that previously the board discussed having a public meeting but the date, time and location could not be settled on.  Ms. Corman suggested that the Board should start the process for public engagement after hearing all of the suggestions.  It was suggested that Chairman Kane share with Ms. Corman some ideas on outreach for the Board.  Ms. Corman stated two things: 1) the SEUAB should plan for outreach in a more methodical way; and 2) how should the DC SEU get information out.  She suggested that there can be a drop box for suggestions and the Board could review them at a meeting.  In addition, the Board could advertise on the DOEE website.  It was suggested that the Board needs to have a communications plan to identify the individuals or groups we are going to invite to present comments.  Ms. Corman suggested a subcommittee to plan the outreach activities.  She volunteered with Ms. Berliner and Mr. Wedderburn to be on the committee. 
Director Wells stated that the SEUAB and the DCSEU are two different outreach areas.  Ms. Steele suggested contacting building managers on Connecticut Avenue, placing ads in newspapers, and requesting for comments from ACEEE.
Ms. Corman mentioned the Board’s recommendations to the RFP:

· Annual Benchmark for strategic planning process to the RFP
· Focus on Energy Efficiency
· Solar Program Coordination
· Improving the design and evaluation of reports
Ted Trabue & Sheryl Dove – DCSEU FY 2016 Program Updates

Mr. Trabue provided a description of DCSEU’s programs and activities in the following four areas (see attached report):

· DCSEU Benchmarks
· Business Energy Rebates
· Workforce Development
· Solar Update

· DCSEU in the News

· Channel Square Solar  - the largest private installation of solar in the District, $2.7 million in lifetime energy savings
Mr. Trabue stated that DCSEU met all of the performance benchmarks presented with the exception of the spending and the low-income area.  They are at 88% of that goal.  They have $2 million left to spend in September and they will achieve that goal.  As of the end of August, they have met the minimum benchmark goal in the contract. Currently the DCSEU is working on a project at the Whitehouse.  They did a walk-through and will be doing upgrades starting with lighting.
The DCSEU’s first bid into PJM generated $141,000 in revenues, and for the next bid, they are expected to receive between $160,000 - $170,000.  These funds will be in an escrow account and will be transferred to a purchase order next year.  They do not plan to use these funds this fiscal year.
Dr. Lawrence gave a brief description of the Affordable Solar and the Small Business Pilot.  DOEE executed a contract amendment to add $2.416 million to the $20 million DCSEU contract to administer the programs.  This is a separate component from the DCSEU programs funded by the SETF. 

Ms. Sheryl Dove stated that the goal for the Affordable Solar Program was to complete 140 systems, and as of today, 120 projects have been completed.  The Small Business Pilot goal is 15 systems and currently there are 12 work orders.  Since 2012 the DCSEU has been participating and supporting the low-income community with solar and has installed a total of 500 systems.  The DCSEU has been working in collaboration with DCHD on some projects.
Edward Yim and Marshall Duer Balkind – DC Comprehensive Energy Plan (CEP) 

Mr. Yim and Mr. Duer Balkind gave a PowerPoint Presentation (See attached Report)

III.    New Matters 

          Next agenda topics:  REDF, Weatherization Programs and Public Engagement
IV.    Adjournment

Bicky Corman adjourned the meeting at 11:58 pm.

Minutes prepared by:  Lynora Hall  
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